
WES PTO
2021-2022 Minutes

Date: October 7, 2021
Location: Westside Elementary Cafeteria
Meeting Called To Order By: Amanda Wyatt Hutto, President
Time: 6:00 pm
Attendance: 11 people present

Officers’ Reports:

President: Amanda Wyatt Hutto
Called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone and introduced Sam Hiser,

candidate running for the school board.

Sam gave some information about himself and encouraged everyone to vote in the school
board elections on November 2nd.

Treasurer: Kim Clayton
Treasure report for May was reviewed

Minutes: Minutes for the WES PTO meeting on 05/06/2021 were reviewed and read aloud.
Motion made by: Kim Clayton
Motion seconded by: Tara Carter
May 2021 minutes approved

New WES PTO officers were introduced for the 2021/2022 school year:
● Amanda Wyatt Hutto - President
● C. Nicole Phillips - Vice President
● Alison Walpole - Secretary
● Kim Clayton and Jennifer Carreiro - Co-Treasurers
● Tara Carter - PR Secretary
● Belinda Ray - Faculty Representative I
● Deanna Cottrell - Faculty Representative II

COMMITTEE REPORTS:



*Looking for people to participate in some different committees for this school year. The different
committees are:

*Playground
*Outdoor Classroom
*Teacher Appreciation

NO REPORTS

Old Business:

NO OLD BUSINESS

New Business:

-Meal for P/T conferences on October 14th. Trying to find some different option
for the meal that night and the choices are:

Heavenly Ham
Newks
Chick-Fil-A
Firehouse

Asking PTO to spend $1500 on the meal for this night. Will send out a survey to
the teachers to see which place they would like dinner from.

Motion made by: Nicole Phillips
Motion second by: Kim Clayton
Motion Approved

-Update the bylaws in Article III-officers, Section-qualifications to say that: Also
potential candidates for officer positions of president, vice-president, secretary,
and treasurer may not be a school employee.

Proposed update: Also  potential candidates for officer positions of president,
vice-president, secretary, and treasurer may not be an elementary employee.

-Fall fundraiser with Vaughn’s Pit Stop BBQ for November 18 and 22, and
December 16 and 21. They are wanting us to charge more and limit us on the
amount that we can sell because they only want to allow 100 for each pick up



date. We will table this issue and check with some other people. Also can we do
Breakfast with Santa this year.

-Are we going to do the smencil cart this school year and can we sell the items in
music class. We will need to increase the price because the cost of items have
gone up.

-Are we going to be doing the concession stand at the Elementary basketball
games. Need more information on this.

-Childcare for the PTO meetings looking at increasing the amount that we pay
people to work that night to $25.

-Looking for ideas to get more teachers to come to the meetings and be involved
in the meetings. Survey the teachers to see what they want/what will get them
more involved.

Meeting adjourned at 7:04 PM.


